Summary of session 1 – citizens’ assembly
Date: Tuesday 6 May 2025

Opening and introductions
The meeting opened with a karakia and participants, facilitators and council staff introduced themselves.
Purpose and process overview
Facilitators outlined the purpose of the citizens’ assembly – to provide a community-led recommendation on the future of Whanganui’s outdoor aquatic facilities. It was explained that this process represents a new approach for the council with the idea that the community can bring more creative and meaningful ideas that we’d get through the usual process.
Participants were introduced to the five-week structure and discussed shared values and tikanga to guide how the group will work together.
Establishing foundations
Facilitators led a values-based activity to explore participants' motivations, expectations and what they bring to the process. 
Background information
A baseline report was presented giving participants an overview of current and future needs for Whanganui’s aquatic facilities, how community groups currently use our pools, and what gaps exist. 
There was strong interest from participants in understanding how data is gathered, how different communities access facilities and what factors influence long-term planning. Participants raised thoughtful questions and requested further information to inform their future discussions.
Decision-making framework
Participants reflected on what they need to make a well-informed, balanced recommendation. 
Suggestions for guest speakers and areas of further inquiry were collected to help shape future sessions.
Wrap-up and next steps
The session concluded with reflections from participants and an outline of what to expect in the next meeting. Key themes to be covered next include financial considerations and decision-making criteria.
The meeting closed with a karakia.
